Frederick & Marlies Henderson Wetzikerstrasse 25 CH-8344 Bäretswil Switzerland frederickjh@henderson-meier.org 1 (724) 726-1460 Home (VoIP) +41 32 510 11 63 Home



September 2018

Dear friends.

Recently reading through 1. Sam. 15:10-11 caused me to think, if God could regret having made Saul king is there anything that God has called me to do that He regrets? Have I turned from truly following Him and not obeyed? It reminded me of Galatians 6:9, where Paul commends us to not grow weary in doing good, because if we do not give up we will reap!

## **New Software - New Cables**

A wise man once said: "Change is the only constant thing in life." A change in the software that MEOS will be using to do bookkeeping and contact management has put the development of a new medien.meos.ch on hold. In the meantime I have been asked to reorganize and replace the aging network cables at the MEOS offices.

## **US Furlough in 2018**

Summer is past and I (Frederick) am back in Switzerland after a furlough in the USA. I was there from the middle of June to the middle of August.

I was able to connect with many of you, that have faithfully supported us for many years in our missions work, during my time in the USA. Thank you all once again for your hospitality and generosity during my stay.

Also while I was in the USA my grandfather,

who we all called Pappy, went home to be with the Lord at the age of 92, he would have been 93 this month.

## **Celebration Time!**

This month MEOS will celebrate a number of anniversaries by having an Open House on September 22 - 23. MEOS will celebrate, 55 years; Christians meeting Muslims, 15 years; and both African Link & Mundo Gospel, 10 years. We thank the Lord that MEOS and these ministries of MEOS are still going strong for HIM!

God bless you as you continue to serve HIM! Thanks for being a part of our ministry!

Fredrik & Hankos

Frederick and Marlies Henderson

## **Prayer and Praise**

- Pray for wisdom for Frederick in decision making for the new network cabling project.
- Praise for a good furlough in the USA in 2018.
- Praise the Lord for all our faithful supporters (some over 20 years) that

Please note: Donations for the Hendersons' work should be sent to **Interlink Ministries**, **Inc.**, **PO Box 460**, **Apple Creek**, **OH 44606**. Please mark the memo line of your check **Frederick & Marlies Henderson**. If you would like to receive updates periodically via email, visit <a href="http://henderson-meier.org/update-signup">http://henderson-meier.org/update-signup</a> to subscribe to our list or send us an <a href="mail">email</a>. If you would like to contact us by mail, please send mail directly to our Switzerland address above. Interlink Ministries does not forward mail.



make our ministry possible.